
 
Our uniform policy, which is a requirement of our school, is as follows: 
 
Boys: Black school shoes (No trainers, boots, coloured soles/laces or open toe shoes) 
 Black trousers  (No jeans, ‘skinny’ or jean style trousers) 
 Plain white polo shirt 
 School Sweatshirt Blue with Academy logo 
 

Girls: Black school shoes (No trainers, boots, coloured soles/laces, open toe shoes,  
    heels must be of no more than 5cm high) 

Black skirt (Knee length, pleated or straight but not frilled, not to be worn with 
leggings) 

 (Plain black tights or socks may be worn with skirt but socks must not 
be worn together with tights) 

 Black trousers  (No jeans, ‘skinny’, jean style trousers or leggings) 
 Plain white polo shirt 
 School Sweatshirt Blue with Academy logo 
 

Yr 11 Boys and Girls  As above in respect of trousers, skirts and footwear.  Boys and girls in 
year 11 should wear black sweaters, shirts or blouses as appropriate 
and the Academy tie.  Prefects are distinguished by a badge only. 

 
GENERAL UNIFORM RULES 

 

 No coloured t-shirts to be work under polo shirts 

 Belts should be black and fit belt loops of school trousers/skirts 

 Jewellery and make up should be discreet 

 No facial or other body piercings – this includes any facial piercing such as tongue, 
eyebrow, nose 

 No inappropriate hair colours/extreme styles – experimentation with hair style/colour 
should be saved for the holidays 

 Hoodies, jackets and coats should not be worn indoors 

 School shoes may be canvas but must be plain black, no logo, coloured soles or laces 

 Bags may be of backpack or holdall style and may be branded 
 
On all issues of uniform, form tutors and staff from the Pastoral team will have the final say on what 
is discreet and appropriate for school. 
 
Items of uniform which include the Holbrook Academy colours and logo are available from 
W D Coe Ltd, Norwich Road, Ipswich, 01473 256061 www.coesschoolwear.co.uk. 
 
Other items of uniform may be purchased elsewhere but must comply with the guidelines set out in 
the policy. 
 

 
Breaches of uniform regulations will be reported by tutors to the Academy office daily. Parents 
will be notified by text that day and will be asked to deal with any issues for the following day. 
Failure to do this will result in appropriate sanctions being applied to students. 
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